

September 11, 2015

Welcome to the second annual Davis Chinese Film Festival!

The city of Davis is delighted to welcome the second annual Davis Chinese Film Festival to the community this fall. Our city greatly appreciates the many efforts of the Davis and northern California Chinese communities in helping to spread global understanding through cultural events such as this.

The festival, in commemoration both of the 70<sup>th</sup> anniversary of the end of World War II in Asia and the 150<sup>th</sup> anniversary of Chinese workers building the US transcontinental railroad, has themes that should resonate with many members of our community. Through our sister cities around the world, and as a university community hosting thousands of international students and scholars, we strive to foster international understanding and cooperation.

Congratulations on the film festival and thank you for your efforts. I hope visitors to Davis enjoy all the Davis community has to offer, and residents participate in the festival's many film selections. On behalf of the Davis City Council, we look forward to welcoming the Davis Chinese Film Festival this fall.

Sincerely,

Daniel M. Wolk

Mayor